Minutes of IEPC 12/03/2008
Present

Simona Wright, Eva Zehelein, Adreanne Pfenning. Suzanna Monseau, Karen Clark, Alejandra Irigoin. 
Excused Andrea Salgian, Arti Joshi, David Holmes and Karen Jenkins.
Absent: Jenniffer Wang
1. Minutes from our last meeting approved.

2. Brian Potter reported on the on site visit he made to Costa Rica on a trip funded by the College. He visited 2 universities in San Jose, the Latin America University of Science and Technology (5000 students approximately) and VERITAS (appx 2000 students). Dr Potter pointed at the similarities among those institutions and TCNJ, for instance the quality of their academic offer, the format and size of their classes, the availability of smart classrooms, and the similarity of academic resources as the quality of their faculty and the classes in English and Spanish. In his view Costa Rica offers a very good opportunity for TCNJ student who want to go abroad. These universities potentially offer good core courses for all majors at TCNJ, particularly for Nursing and Arts & Communications Schools. He identified very interesting possibilities for our students to do LAB courses particularly those who want to fill the requirement on science and LAB and majors from the School of Science. Especially attractive is the possibility to do the fieldwork on the several ecosystems ideal for biology. He also visited the accommodation arrangement (Homes stay and families), and concluded that San Jose is a very safe place for our students.  He duly submitted a detailed report on this visit to the Global office, which will be circulated to the IEPC members.  
3. A further discussion about changes in the reference and application forms for the Study Abroad program followed. There was a fruitful exchange about the language requirements and initiatives to contact faculty of those schools whose students tend to do the study abroad in fewer numbers.  Simona will coordinate with Karen Jenkins visits to the schools of Science and Music, Art & Communication to engage faculty and administration
4. Rose Raimundo reported on her visit to Austin for the ISA first annual workshop. Rose received training and information about the move of ISA towards a paperless management of application, orientation and administration of their programs. She also reported on the customized courses ISA is currently arranging for some TCNJ faculty, Prof Wright in Torino, Italy. Anita Allen in Buenos Aires and another faculty in Prague. 

5. Simona reported on the deficient report appeared on the Signal of December 3rd 2008 on the International Education week. The article “Professors strive to be global citizens” just ignored the participation of Professor Eva Zehelein (visiting scholar from Frankfurt University) in the panel. Simona apologized on behalf of the IPEC for the lack of attention showed by The Signal’s reporter and will address this to the students paper in written jointly with co chair Alejandra Irigoin.
6. At 3.44 Simona thanked Dr Potter and Ms Raimundo participation in the meeting and convened for the next meeting in February 2009, wishing IPEC members a restful winter break.

Respectfully submitted

Alejandra Irigoin

